
Michaelmas Meeting of the Estates Committee 
Minutes 

2pm Wednesday 2nd November 
Elton Bowring Room 

 
Present: Professor Neil Greenham (Chair); Mr Louis Bosnell (UCS Representative); Ms Lizzy Conder 
(Bursar); Dr Jo Costin (Secretary); Miss Emma Easterbrook (Assistant Bursar); Dr Tamara Follini (Chair of 
the Conservation Committee, ex officio); Dr Andrew Friend; Ms Deborah Hoy (Estates Director); Professor 
Wendy Pullan; Mr Jason Randall (IT Manager)  
 
1. Apologies 

Professor Andrew Balmford (Chair of the Environment Committee, ex officio); 
Professor Howard Griffiths (Chair of the Gardens Committee, ex officio); Mr 
Brenan Morgan (Head Porter); and Professor Jacqueline Tasioulas (Senior 
Tutor).  
 

 

2. Declarations of Interest 
No new declarations of interest. 
 

 

3. Minutes of 18 May 2022 
Approved by circulation. 
 

 

4. Committee Matters 
The terms of reference are being reviewed, to make them more specific. Any 
suggestions to go to the Chair and Bursar. 
 

 

5. Matters Arising  
a. Clare St Regis End of Defects ʹ Update Item for Note Only 

All outstanding items are in the student blocks. The contractor is working with 
the College to find solutions, and at a meeting on 2 September a director from 
Cocksedge was in attendance who confirmed they were on board to get all 
items complete 
Lessons Learnt: Handover of the student blocks was taken despite concerns 
about the number of defects to avoid complications if the site was shut down 
due to a number of operatives with Covid. The decision would probably have 
been the same even with hindsight due to the exceptional circumstances.  
The project was delivered under budget, with a nicely finished set of 
buildings, offering 85 student units and 14 market flats.  
What might be done differently with current knowledge, is that a CHP would 
not be used. 
 

 

b. Funding for Conservation Committee ʹ For Note 
Conservation Committee is collating a 5 year priority list, which will be 
factored into the overall programme (a 10 year list ideal to fit with Estates 10 
year programme). Projects will need approval individually through Estates 
Committee as Special Capital Expenditure. Small items can be contained 
within a relevant project, or picked up as a routine house] TJt3(se] TJ.09 208.825(u)3(t
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a. Financial Update 
Tenders came in at 16% higher than the last pre-tender estimate, and much 
higher than the budget set in February Estates Committee. This is down to 
market conditions, with continuous price increases being seen. Over the 
summer it was agreed to let the project at the increased amount, using some 
budget allocation from the Castle House windows which it was not possible to 
do over the summer. However, there is still a funding deficit as there was 
minimal contingency fund. A number of projects were either not completed 
over the summer, or are not designed sufficiently to guarantee completion 
this financial year. The projects were as follows: 

 Access Improvements: fire alarms and signs picked up from normal 
maintenance budgets 

 Clare Court and Lerner Court BMS: not health and safety critical, 
though will make it easier for Buildings team to monitor remotely. 
Likely to rebid for next year. 

 Memorial Bike Sheds: Not designed enough to go ahead at present, 
looking at doing some work in house so there may be some savings. 

 Sportsground Sewerage: Cambridge United have just put in planning 
for a new building, so not required at present. 

 67 Chesterton Road Bathrooms: Not able to carry out over the 
summer due to pressure of work and students in residence. To look at 
doing next year. 

 

 The College team are at capacity with the Old Court project, and postponing 
these projects would reduce the pressure on the team. This provides a total of 
£144,000 to support the project. 
 
Estates Committee approved the reallocation of funding. 
 

 

b. Progress Update ʹ For Note 
The project started on site on 19 September and is due to complete on 5 May. 
The work is going reasonably well, despite some slight delays around windows 
and an unknown water leak. 
 

 

8. Sustainable Heating in Memorial Court  
a. Current Proposals 

The initial option study by Joel Gustafsson recommended in principle the use 
of an ambient heat loop, and keeping the gas boilers while work was carried 
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